UFA Writing Across the Disciplines

Ad Hoc Committee Newsletter

Fall 1999

Writing Across the Disciplines:  The CLC Can Help You Help Your Students


Greetings on behalf of the Cooperative Learning Center (CLC)!  In case you don’t know me, my name is Jerry Eshleman, and I am the new coordinator for the CLC, ORU’s tutoring center located on the fifth floor of the Learning Resources Center.  It has been a joy to work with our fine students, staff, and faculty this semester.


We currently provide tutoring for a broad range of subjects—everything from English to chemistry, and from humanities to Chinese.  If you know students who need a little or a lot of help, encourage them to call our office, and we’d be delighted to get them a tutor.  If we do not have a tutor for the subject they request, we have a sizeable network of individuals around the University we can recommend.  Students who need help with writing can be tutored in everything from basic grammar to library research.  If you have students struggling with their writing skills, feel free to recommend that they schedule tutoring sessions in the CLC.  Scheduling a session with a tutor is simple: students can either drop in to see an available tutor, or they can call x 7367 to schedule an appointment with a specific tutor.


In the CLC, we approach learning from two perspectives.  First, we believe students need to understand concepts and content within the subject.  Sometimes this simply involves re-teaching the concept to them.  Second, we feel we must help them become good students.  Developing strong study skills and a healthy self-esteem is crucial to the success of today’s collegian.  These two perspectives guide every tutoring session in the CLC.  We desire to tutor with style and substance.


We also want to be a source of support for our faculty.  If there is anything we can do to help your students, please let us know.  If you begin to see concepts or skills students need, please let us know and perhaps we can be of assistance.  My extension is x 6302, and my e-mail address is jleshleman@oru.edu.

Writing Across the Disciplines at ORU:  Faculty Using Writing in the Classroom

The last newsletter explained that traditional writing across the disciplines (WAD) efforts focus on using writing in the classroom for two reasons: to promote critical thinking (“writing to learn”) and to develop good writing skills (“writing to communicate”).


Dr. Steve Herr, Associate Professor of Physical Science, uses both “writing to learn” and “writing to communicate” assignments in his classes to complement traditional assessment tools.

· Writing to Learn:  With each exam, students turn in a written assignment worth 10% of the test grade. Students are asked to write a one-page (approximately 250 word) summary or critique of an article.  This challenges students’ abilities to comprehend, judge, and organize material into a cohesive work.  He evaluates the written response primarily on students’ abilities to read and respond accurately and insightfully to an article.  Grammar is a secondary concern.  He urges students who have computer skills and access to the Internet to search for articles on-line in order to find newly published materials and current developments.  To deal with plagiarism, he requires they attach a copy of the article they used or the web site address so he can follow up on it.

· Writing to Communicate:  Professor Herr also allows students to write a term paper to replace their lowest test score.  This five-page position paper has to be written from an approved list of topics.  Twenty percent of the grade is based on grammar and the rest on effort.   Dr. Herr said the emphasis on grammar is particularly helpful for foreign students.  The assignment challenges their comprehensive, evaluative, and communicative skills.  Usually about 30% of the students opt for this paper.

Dr. Joseph B. Mukasa, Assistant Professor in Communications Arts, has challenged students this semester to invest more time and energy in the revising and editing stages of their written and oral presentations. He focuses students’ attention on common errors, such as confusing “its” and “it’s” or “affect” and “effect.”  He has also emphasized correct sentence structure.  Dr. Mukasa has noticed improvements in the quality of his students’ speech outlines.  The focus on revision and editing is making a difference in students’ writing.

Writing Resources for Faculty and Students


At the Faculty Retreat WAD workshop in August, participants were provided with handouts listing helpful writing resources.  A few of them are below.  As you try to address student writing problems or craft writing assignments for your courses, know that vast resources are available to help you with everything from grading papers to conferencing with students about their writing to incorporating writing into your syllabi. Furthermore, many traditional resources, such as Strunk’s Elements of Style, are now available on the Internet.  Students have ready access to entire writing handbooks, on-line writing labs, and grammar “hotlines” electronically.  For a complete list of these resources, call or e-mail Lori Kanitz at x 6064, lkanitz@oru.edu.

Resources for Students


Strunk’s Elements of Style (on-line version)



http://www.cc.columbia.edu/acis/bartleby/strunk/strunk1.html



http://www.cc.columbia.edu/acis/bartleby/strunk/index.html (goes to book’s index)


On-line English Grammar Review


http://www.edunet.com/English/grammar

On-line Writing Labs (OWLS) Students can e-mail a paper to the on-line lab (free) and receive feedback from a qualified tutor within 24 to 48 hours.  Specific guidelines vary from site to site, so advise students to read instructions carefully and use discretion.

· University of Arkansas at Little Rock http://www.ualr.edu/~owl/

· Purdue University http://www.owl.english.purdue.edu

Resources for Faculty


University of Kansas Center for Teaching Excellence (online)



http://eagle.cc.ukans.edu/~cte/writing/docs_index.html

Note especially the following sections: “Using Writing in Large Classes,” “Writing to Learn Strategies” (Introduction and Part Two), “Course Strategies,” “Conferencing,” and “Evaluation.”

Bean, John.  Engaging Ideas:  The Professor’s Guide to Integrating Writing, Critical Thinking, and Active Learning in the Classroom.  San Francisco:  Jossey-Bass, 1996.

Update on the Writing Across the Disciplines Ad Hoc Committee

The WAD Ad Hoc Committee has had a busy fall semester reviewing the recommendations of its subcommittees in an effort to create a final report representing the WAD committee as a whole.  One subcommittee report, ORU Technology, has yet to be discussed, and several subcommittees are finalizing research.  The editing committee will begin work on a final draft in January.  The WAD Committee hopes to present its recommendations to the University Faculty Assembly by the end of March 2000.  If you have suggestions, questions, or comments, please feel free to contact the WAD Committee member from your department or area.  Current members are Ardith Baker, Stu Branston, Fleta Buckles, Dave Connor, Ed Decker, Laurie Doerner, Cal Easterling, Don Eland, Jerry Eshleman, Mark Hall, Scarlet Johnson, Lori Kanitz, Laura Krohn, Mary Lou Miller, Lenore Mullican, David Robbins, Edwin Smith, Debbie Sowell, Jill Steeley, Mary Alice Trent, Don Vance, Ken Weed, and Marshal Wright.

